
 

 

 

 

GRIFFITH SAFETY BOARD 
 

June 9, 2016 
 

The Griffith Safety Board was called to order by Chairman Volkmann at  
 

Those in Attendance 
 

          John Volkmann    Griffith Safety Board Chairperson - Absent 
  Gary Sutton    Griffith Safety Board Vice-Chairman 
  RoAnn Purgert    Griffith Safety Board Secretary - Absent 
  Liz Goral    Griffith Safety Board Member 
  Debbie Dillon    Griffith Safety Board Member 
  Greg Mance    Police Chief 
  Roy Schoon    Fire Department  
     

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance. The following items were discussed: 
 
Approval of May 12, 2016 minutes: Motion by Safety Board member Dillon 
        2

nd
 by Safety Board member Goral 

                    Motion carried 3-0 
 
Reports:   Griffith Police Department  
 
Chief Mance read the monthly report for May.   
 
Crime for May 2016 as compared to May 2015, is down 15 percent and over the past four years 
crime is down 31 percent. As well as overall crime for 2016 being down nine percent. There were 
no motor vehicle thefts for May 2016 and burglaries are down for May with three as compared to 
eight in May of 2015.   
 
Griffith Fire Department  
 
Chief Schoon read the May monthly report. 
 
The new Rescue Pumper is being delivered tomorrow, Friday, May 10

th
 with a dedication 

ceremony at noon on Saturday at the Central Fire Station.  
 
Steve Kopp recently was certified as a Fire Inspector for the State of Indiana. 
 
VEST 
 
Nothing 
 
FOP Post 161 
 
Nothing 
 
No Old Business 
 
Nothing 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

New Business 
 
A motion by Safety Board member Dillion, seconded by Safety Board member Goral, to approve 
Fire Department Candidates: 
Mario F. Kloc 
Christian P. Jimenez 
Kevin M. Engel 
Steven R. Paprocki 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
 
Fire Department Citizen Award: Andy Rardin 4 year old who alerted mother to garage fire 
on May 6, 2016.  
 
Announcements 
 
None 
 
Questions/comments from the floor.   
 
None 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m. 
 
 
 
/lem 


